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_____________________________________________________________________________________

Dear Nancy and Janice,
On behalf of the Committee on Planning and Priorities I am sending to you our preliminary recommendations regarding the charge concerning the proposed graduate certificate program in Women and Gender Studies (10/6/2009).  In that charge you asked that CPP:

consider the following in terms of the mission and the priorities of the College : 1) expansion of graduate course offerings at TCNJ, 2) the creation of graduate courses in Departments without a graduate degree program, including the impact on the undergraduate education mission,  3) the creation of non-degree, post-baccalaureate certificates not linked to an external professional certification or licensure, and whether a new approval process for such certificates would be needed. 

In developing these guidelines we solicited input from a number of sources including the developers of the WGS proposal, and members of the graduate program committee. We also discovered and consulted a study on Graduate Programs produced by an Ad Hoc Committee in 2007. However, we have not had time to take testimony from all stakeholder groups as is required in Step #2 of the TCNJ Governance Process. But because you requested that CPP complete its consideration of these issues and report to Steering by November 30, 2009, we felt it necessary to forward to you the guidelines we have created and approved at our meeting of December 9, 2009. 

If you feel that it is important at this stage to take more testimony from stakeholders on these proposed guidelines before sending the WGS proposal to CAP for its review, then please give us a longer time-line to complete such a consultation.  However, in order to expedite the process, it might be preferable to charge CAP with taking such testimony as it considers the specific proposal by Women and Gender Studies.

Mort Winston
(co-chair CPP)
Carol Bresnahan (co-chair CPP)

